
February 28, 2019 
 
Dear Oregon Legislature, 
 
I vehemently oppose HB 3063 for multiple reasons: 
 

1) In 2001, my eldest son developed seizures and a documented auto immune 
disorder following his twelve-month vaccinations. The reaction happened 
immediately, and thus, we filed a claim with the federal Vaccine Injury Program. 
Since that time, my son has experienced on-going medical challenges, including 
epilepsy and chronic health problems.  

 
2) I believe that medical decisions are to be made by the people who know their 

children the most: Their parents. Government should not interfere with a “one 
size fits all” law when the law does not consider individual or family medical 
histories.  
 

3) There have been no studies to date that document the long-term safety of 
vaccines. Today’s vaccines contain aluminum in addition to other dangerous 
preservatives.  
 

I recognize that there has been a recent measles “outbreak” in Clark Country 
(Washington)—with 60 people impacted. However, the Vaccine Injury Compensation 
Program reports the following: 
 

As of November 30, 2018, there have been more than 93,179 reports of measles 
vaccine reactions, hospitalizations, injuries and deaths following measles 
vaccinations made to the federal Vaccine Adverse Events Reporting System 
(VAERS), including 459 related deaths, 6,936 hospitalizations, and 1,748 related 
disabilities. Over 50% of those adverse events occurred in children three years 
old and under. However, the numbers of vaccine-related injuries and deaths 
reported to VAERS may not reflect the true number of serious health problems 
that occur develop after MMR vaccination. 

 
 

Thus, I urge you to vote NO on HB 3063!   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Tricia Hasbrook 
Advocate for Medical Freedom and Choice 
Parent of a Vaccine Injured Child 
Tualatin, Oregon 


